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Second Progress Report 
 

Sustainable Reindeer Husbandry 
 
 
 
 
 
Sustainable Reindeer Husbandry Objectives 
 
The ``Sustainable Reindeer Husbandry'' was approved by the Arctic Council as a project 
under the ``Sustainable Development Program'' at the Ministerial meeting in Barrow, Alaska 
2000. 
 
So far Norway and Russia are represented in the steering committee. Other countries with an 
active involvement in the project are invited to join the steering committee. 
 
The aim of the project is to assess circumpolar reindeer herding in relation to economic and 
social/cultural sustainability. This will be done by carrying out a thematic survey and 
assessment of reindeer husbandry in the arctic region of Norway, Sweden, Finland, Russia 
and Alaska. 
 
 
The major objectives of the project are: 

• Describe and analyse the present situation with regard to economic and social 
conditions; 

• Describe and analyse the present situation with regard to national management of 
reindeer husbandry; and 

• Describe and analyse the present situation with regard to current legal status in 
reindeer husbandry.  

 
 
Organisational structure 
No changes in the organisational structure. 
 
 
Collection of data 
No changes in the collections of data. 
 



 2

 
Time schedule 
No changes in the time schedule in the project. By October 1st the project has made fieldtrips 
in Yamal-Nenets Okrug, Kola Oblast and Yakutia in Russia; Anchorage, St.Paul Island and 
Seward Peninsula in Alaska and Nordland County in Norway. 
 
After October 1st we will continue our work in Chukotka in Russia, Finland, Sweden and 
Norway. The main collection of information will be done by February 1st.2002. In the spring 
of 2002 an international workshop will be held in Kautokeino, Norway (Kautokeino 2). 
 
 
Funding 
No changes. 
 
 
Anticipated outcome 
No changes 
 
 
Presentation on the ministerial meeting 
The project period is until 31 December 2002, but the project will present the main report on 
the Ministerial meeting in Finland 2002.  
 
It is the intention to present concrete steps for follow-up actions for political discussions at the 
Ministerial meeting. The aim is to make recommendations to the Arctic Council that can 
improve the conditions for circumpolar reindeer husbandry.  
 
 
Sustainable Reindeer Husbandry contacts 
SRH can be reached through: 
 
Johnny-Leo L. Jernsletten 
Project Manager 
Phone: (+47) 776 46466 
GSM: (+47) 41 56 72 71 
Fax: (+47) 776 76672 
E-mail: Johnny.jernsletten@sami.uit.no 
 
Centre for Saami Studies 
University of Tromsø 
Breivika 
N-9037 Tromsø 
Norway 
 
Or 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:johnny.jernsletten@sami.uit.no


 3

Konstantin B. Klokov: 
Russian coordinator 
Phone: + (7) 812 310 82 35  
E-mail: klokov@mailbox.alkor.ru 
 
Institute of Geography 
St.Petersburg State University 
41, Sredniy Prospect 
St.Petersburg 199004 
Russia 
 
Further documentation can be found at the official Sustainable Reindeer Husbandry 
homepage: 
 
http://www.reindeer-husbandry.uit.no/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tromsø, October 2001 
 
Johnny-Leo L. Jernsletten 
Project Manager 
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